
Carter Lake News 
Letter from our Mayor 
To the Citizens of Carter Lake,  

 I have been writing  this letter from the Mayorôs office 
to all of you for 2 years and 10 months to try to keep you in-
formed as to what is going on in our community.  Over the last 
year a Library employee has published the newsletter. The news-
letter is not an easy task by any means when you consider the 
hours it takes to organize the letter and format it for publica-
tion. City Hall has offered to help with the newsletter, so if you 
have any anything you would like to add please notify Risa at 
City Hall 712-347-6320. 

 The new Caseyôs will be opening soon. This project will 
shine a new light of interest on future community development 
in Carter Lake. I know I speak for all citizens in thanking Ca-
seyôs for investing in our community. As I have stated before we 
have been working on a TIF zoning (that will help Tighten Tool 
secure tax increment financing for their distribution center adja-
cent to Shoreline Golf Course. I am always looking for new busi-
ness and developers to invest in Carter Lake. Our unique loca-
tion is a plus between downtown Omaha and Eppley Airfield. 
There has been 5 new businesses in the last 2 1/2 years. There 
are somewhere in the area of 100 new jobs in Carter Lake. That 
is what we needðoutside investment. As your Mayor, I am al-
ways working to improve our community of Carter Lake. 

 The city park on 9th and Q has been rebuilt. Our Parks 
Director, Chris Ethen, presented a good case to rebuild this 
park and the City Council responded. There are 250 trees that 
have been purchased and the maintenance and park employees 
are in the process of potting these trees for future use in the city. 
They will be temporarily planted between the library and the 
running track. 

 Finally, I am sure that your prayers and thoughts will be 
appreciated by Paul and Mary Schomer for both are struggling 
with health problems. 

As always, it is an honor 
and a privilege to serve as 
your Mayor. 

Mayor Gerald Waltrip 

December 1, 2016 
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12-01 10:30am  Senior Bowling 
 6pm PTO Meeting 
12-03 11am Optimist Club Spaghetti Dinner 
 9pm VFW Darts Competition 
12-05 6pm Council Meeting 
 5pm Improvement Club Grill open 
12-08  10:30am  Senior Bowling 
12-10 11am  Pizza party 
 2pm Cheer Chili Time 
  Army vs Navy game at VFW 
12-12 5pm Improvement Club Grill open 
 7pm Planning and Zoning MTG 
12-13 3pm   Love on a leash at the library. 
12-15  Senior Movies 
12-16 Deadline for Holiday Lighting Contest  
 8pm  Improvement Club ïDarts   
  Luck of the Draw Tournament 
12-17 5-8pm VFW Chicken Dinner 
  Improvement Clubôs Kids  
  Christmas Party 
12-18  Veteran Christmas Dinner at the VFW 
 Judging for Holiday Lighting Contest  
12-19 5pm Improvement Club Grill open 
 7pm City Council Meeting  
12-22 5:30pm Senior Center Christmas Party 
  Senior Movies 
12-25 Merry Christmas 
12-26 City Offices are closed 
12-29 10:30am Senior Bowling 
12-31  9:00pm New Years Eve - VFW 
 9:00pm New Years Eve - Improvement 
Club 
01-01 Happy New Year 
 Pet Licenses Expire 
01-02 City Offices Closed 

Are you new to Carter Lake?   

Stop by City Hall at 950 Locust St., 

and pickup a welcome packet 
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LET IT SNOW! LET IT 
SNOW! LET IT SNOW 

Carter Lake News 

Yes it will snow this year!  Please re-

member that all sidewalks must be 

cleared of snow and ice within 24-hours 

after the snow stops.  If you do not re-

move your snow and ice, the City may 

remove it and charge you the cost plus 

an administrative fee.  Please keep your 

sidewalks clear of snow and ice. 

92.04 SERVICE DISCONTINUED. Water service to delin-

quent customers shall be discontinued in accordance with the 

following:                             (Code of Iowa, Sec. 384.84)  

1. Notice. The Cityõs designated billing agent shall notify each delin-

quent customer that service will be discontinued if payment of the com-

bined service account, including late payment charges, is not received by 

the date specified in the notice of delinquency. Such notice shall be sent 

by ordinary mail to the customer in whose name the delinquent charges 

were incurred and shall inform the customer of the nature of the delin-

quency and afford the customer the opportunity for a hearing prior to 

the discontinuance.  

2. Notice to Landlords. If the customer is a tenant, and if the owner or 

landlord of the property or premises has made a written request for no-

tice, the notice of delinquency shall also be given to the owner or land-

lord. If the customer is a tenant and requests a change of name for ser-

vice under the account, such request shall be sent to the owner or land-

lord of the property if the owner or landlord has made a written request 

for notice of any change of name for service under the account to the 

rental property.  

3. Hearing. If a hearing is requested by noon of the day preceding the shut off, the Clerk shall conduct an 

informal hearing and shall make a determination as to whether the disconnection is justified. If the Clerk 

finds that disconnection is justified, then such disconnection shall be made, unless payment has been re-

ceived.               

4.  Fees. A fee of thirty dollars ($30.00) shall be charged before service is restored to a delinquent customer. 

No fee shall be charged for the usual or customary trips in the regular changes in occupancies of property.  

Water Shut offéééé. 



Pet Licenses Expire 12-31-16 
Updated Animal Ordinance 

PREVENT WATER POLLUTION 
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The new pet ordinances require owners of all 
dogs and cats that are over three (3) months old 
shall purchase a license from the City Clerk.  Li-
censes cost $10 each and be good through Janu-
ary 1 of the following year.  In order to obtain a 
license all dogs and cats must have current rabies 
vaccinations, which do not expire within six (6) 
months.  After May 1 of each year the license fees 
will be delinquent and a penalty of five dollars 
($5.00) will be added to each unpaid license.   

It is illegal to allow any stray dogs or cats to ha-
bitually remain or to be lodged or fed within 
your house, store, yard, or enclosure. 

No household shall have at any one time fore 
than a total of three (3) animals whether dogs or 
carts or any combination thereof. 

Please remember that it is against our local laws 
to allow your dog to damage, soil, defile or defe-
cate on private property other than your own, or 
on public walks and recreation areas unless you 
immediately remove and properly dispose of the 
pet waste.  Please be considerate of your 
neighbors and friends.  Clean up after your dog.  
If you do not, it could cost you - $750 for the first 
offense and $1,000 for the second offense.  This 
applies all around town, not just in the parks. 

Preventing Water Pollution is everyoneôs responsibility. 
Household Tips: 

¶ Buy household products such as cleaners and furniture polish labeled "non toxic." Use small quantities 
and purchase only the amount you need. 

¶ Properly use and store all toxic products, including cleaners, solvents and paints. Use up paint cleaners 
and other products or share leftovers with a neighbor. 

¶ Take household hazardous materials and containers to a hazardous material collection center. 

¶ REPORT A STORMWATER CONCERN ï CALL 712-847-0535 

Tree Selection and Care  
¶ Choose a freshly cut tree. To test for freshness, try to 
bend some needles. They should be hard to pull back 
from the branches and should not break. The trunk of 
the tree should be sticky to the touch. If you bounce the 
tree trunk on the ground, very few needles should fall off. 
If too many needles do fall off, then the tree has been cut 
for too long, has most likely dried out and is a fire haz-
ard. 

¶ Be careful to keep the tree away from any heating 
source, including a fireplace or heating vent. These will 
dry out the tree, causing it to be more easily ignited by 
heat, flames or sparks. 

¶ To help prevent a tree from drying out, keep the tree 
stand filled with water at all times. A tree can absorb up 
to one gallon of water per day! In general, do not leave a 
tree up for more than three weeks. 

¶ The best way to dispose of a tree is to take it to a recy-
cling center or have it hauled away by a local community 
service. 

¶ If you using a metallic or artificial tree, make sure it is 
flame retardant. 

Holiday Lighting  

¶ If you are using lights from previous years, inspect 
them for frayed wires, bare spots, broken sockets and ex-
cessive kinking. Use only lighting that is listed by an ap-
proved testing laboratory. 

¶ Don't link more than three light strands together, 
unless the directions indicate that it is safe to do so. 

¶ Periodically check the wires to make sure they aren't 
warm to the touch. 

¶ Never leave holiday lights unattended! 



Dear Carter Lake Citizens, 

Now that we have the final numbers for the 2016 
Fiscal Carter Lake Budget, I thought I would take a 
ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ Ƴȅ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǘȅΩǎ Ŧƛƴŀƴπ
cial condition with you. While Carter Lake, like 
many other cities, has financial challenges it is my 
opinion the overall financial position of the city 
would receive a grade of C+.  

We appear to have adequate reserves in the: 
street department, water department, sewer de-
partment and the general fund. At a minimum, 
financial advisors recommend cities have approxi-
mately 50% of their annual budget in reserve, and 
we do. 

The state of Iowa also sets the limit on long-term 
debt a city can have based on the city property 
tax values. Cities cannot borrow more than 5% of 
assessed valuations. We are currently at 2.93% of 
the evaluation therefore our debt limit for Carter 
Lake is $10,153,000. Currently our outstanding 
debt is $5,955,000 which is approximately 58.6% 
of our debt capacity. Another rule of thumb is cit-
ies should never borrow more than 75% of their 
debt capacity. 

As you know, a department can come in better 
than budget two ways. Depending on the depart-
ment, it can receive more reve-
nue than expected and it can 
come from higher: hotel-motel 
tax, grants, optional sales tax, 
property tax, road use tax, fees, 
and services revenue and/or they 
also can spend less money than they had budg-
eted. 

A department can come in worse than budget be-
cause they have received less revenues from any 
of the categories mentioned above and/or spent 
more money than they had budgeted. 

Generally speaking, most revenues came in higher 
than the budget which was very good for the de-
partments. But the hotel-motel tax, which has an 
effect primarily on the Parks Departments, came 
in significantly lower than budgeted expectations 
and was the primary reason for the worse than 
budget performance.  

¶ Police: Better than budget by $58,500 

¶ Fire: Better than budget by $9,300 

¶ Ambulance: Better than budget by $23,700 

¶ Senior Center: Better than budget by $3,300  

¶ Administrative: Worse than budget by $3,500 

¶ Library: Better than budget by $3,100 

¶ Parks: Worse than budget by $43,600 

¶ Lake: Better than budget by $32,100 

¶ Building Inspector: Better than budget by 
$44,625 

¶ Animal Control: Better than budget by $4,000 

¶ Road Use: Better than budget by $39,500 

¶ Water: Better than budget by $31,500 

¶ Sewer: Better that budget by $17,200 

¶ Trash: Worse than budget by $4,800 

As you can see, I only highlighted the larger depart-
ments, and I have tried to adjust these numbers to 
reflect the performance of the department by re-
moving any one-year anomalies caused by mis-
takes in previous years, the timing of revenues, 
capital equipment purchases, the timing of trans-
fers and timing of expense payments. I also am the 
first to admit others, viewing the same set of infor-
mation, may have made different adjustments and 
I can assure you I still have a lot to learn about the 
way municipalities budgets work. Overall, the city 
did a very good job of managing the budget and 
higher than anticipated revenues always help. 

Pat Paterson, City Councilman 

Reminder from Carter Lake Police 



 

 

 I would like to start by saying thank you to the Carter Lake Community Betterment for their 

donation to the senior Center. It is very much appreciated and it will be put to good use. 

 We will be having our birthday celebration early this month. It is on December 1st at noon, Tim 

Javorsky will be the entertainment. Our Christmas party will be on December 22nd. Dinner will be served at 

five thirty pm. We will be doing a gift exchange, if you would like to participate just bring a $5.00 gift, 

wrapped,  marked male, female, or either. Please refrain from putting any names on the gift. If you would 

like to come, please RSVP no later than 11 am Wednesday the 21st. Dinner and gift is not required but if 

you do not bring a gift for the exchange, you will not receive one. You are welcome to come just for the 

entertainment if you would like. We provide rides to the center and back home if needed on all of the days 

that we are open. 

 We also provide homebound seniors in need of them also, all you have to do is fill out an 

application. It takes approximately 2 days to receive a meal. If you would like to come to the center please 

call the day before by 11 am so I can place an order for your meal. 

 In December we will be going Christmas shopping to a few different places than normal. Call Linda 

for more information. We are also going to go drive and see Christmas lights and 

also will be going to see the Christmas program. We will still do the normal Wal-

mart trips, bowling and movies, and crafts every Wednesday except for 

December 7th as I will be in Harlan, IA for a meeting. 

Wishing all of you a very Merry and Blessed Christmas and a happy and 

safe new year! From the Carter Lake Senior Center.  For more information call 

712 -347 -6102  or Stop by and see us at 626 Locust Street.    

 

          

DECEMBER 13th after School 

Come to the library the second Tuesdayôs 
of every month after school and read to 
therapy dogs.  All ages are welcome!   Love 
on a leash for December will be Tuesday, 
December 13th! See you there! 

 
    December 1st  
    December 8th  
    December 29th  
    Bowling starts at 10:30am   

 
THUNDERBOWL  

1900 Madison Avenue 
Council Bluffs, IA 515103 

Dec. 15th 
Dec. 22nd 

 
Movie times will varyï check 
with Parks Director, Chris 
Ethen or with Linda Tice at 
the Senior Center.  

 
STAR CINEMA 
3220 23rd Ave  

Council Bluffs, IA 51503 

December Birthdays 
12/06/1920   

Billy Gunderson 

12/11/1939   

Betty Howell 



PCCF Celebrates National Community Foundation Week 
And Announces Milestones 
(Council Bluffs, IA) Saturday, Nov. 12 through Friday, Nov. 
18, 2016 is National Community Foundation Week. The Pot-
tawattamie County Community Foundation (PCCF) will join 
more than 750 community foundations across America in cele-
brating the achievements of community foundations. 
Community Foundation Week annually surrounds National 
Philanthropy Day on Nov. 15, when in 1989 former President 
George H.W. Bush recognized the work of community founda-
tions throughout America and their collaborative approach 
to address community needs. ñCommunity foundations are 
essential for the future of strong, vibrant communities,ò said 
Jerry Mathiasen, PCCF 
President & CEO. ñThey provide much needed support for 
improving the quality of life in urban and rural areas alike.ò 
Community foundations are independent public charities that 
steward philanthropic resources from donors to local 
nonprofits, which are at the heart of communities. In 2016, 
PCCF reached three significant milestones: 

 nationally reȤaccredited for following best practices in phi-
lanthropy; 

 surpassed $10 million in total donor funds; and 
 reached $1.7 million in total grantmaking through its do-

nors to local communities. 
To commemorate this week, PCCF will participate in several 
proclamation signings, including ceremonies with the Pottawat-
tamie County Board of Supervisors, the Western Iowa Devel-
opment Association (WIDA), Council Bluffs Mayor Matt 
Walsh and Carter Lake Mayor Gerald Waltrip. The WIDA 
event will include representatives from many communities in 
Pottawattamie County. ñWe have a lot of momentum here at 
the community foundation, so we want to celebrate it and keep 
it going,ò added 
Mathiasen. PCCF was established in late 2007 and received its 
charitable status from the IRS in 2008. As a nationally accred-
ited community foundation, PCCF can offer the popular 25% 
Endow Iowa tax credit. 
For more information on the Pottawattamie County Commu-
nity Foundation visit ourpccf.org or call Mathiasen at 
712Ȥ256Ȥ7007. 


